
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 

Aging and Long-Term Support Administration 

PO Box 45600, Olympia, Washington 98504-5600 

November 19, 2020 
 

ALTSA:  NH #2020-090 
 CMS NURSING HOME COVID-19 TRAINING DATA WITH URGENT CALL TO ACTION 

 
Dear Nursing Facility/Home Administrator 
 
On August 25, 2020, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) announced the 
release of an infection control training for nursing home staff. The training was developed to 
provide nursing home staff with the knowledge and tools they need to strengthen infection 
control practices and help stop the spread of COVID-19. Residential Care Services (RCS) 
announced the training in a nursing home provider letter, 2020-062. 
 
The CMS Targeted COVID-19 Training for Frontline Nursing Home Staff & Management has five 
specific modules designed for frontline clinical staff and 10 designed for nursing home 
management. There is no cost for the training. 
 
The training is available now on the CMS Quality, Safety & Education Portal (QSEP) at 
https://QSEP.cms.gov. Instructions on how to access the trainings are available at this website. 
 
On November 17, 2020, CMS issued a call to action to have more nursing home staff complete 
the training, and urged nursing homes to require their staff to complete the training.   

 Nationally, 1092 nursing homes have had at least 50% of their staff complete the 
training, approximately 7% of all nursing homes. 

 Eleven Washington state nursing homes have had at least 50% of their staff complete 
the training, approximately 5.5% of all Washington state nursing homes. 

 CMS estimates that only 12.5% of all nursing home staff across the nation have 
completed the training. 

 The list of nursing homes at which 50% or more of staff have completed CMS COVID-19 
training is here: Nursing Home Facilities Training 50% Achievement List (PDF)  

 
If a nursing home’s staff is unsure which training module best meets their needs, CMS is 
offering an online self-assessment tool at www.qioprogram.org to help them identify their needs 
and suggest the appropriate training modules that best reflect those needs. A certificate of 
completion is offered for each completed training course. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Lisa Herke, Nursing Home Program Policy Manager 
at (509) 209-3088 or lisa.herke@dshs.wa.gov. 
 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDExMTcuMzA2NDY1OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jbXMuZ292L25ld3Nyb29tL3ByZXNzLXJlbGVhc2VzL3RydW1wLWFkbWluaXN0cmF0aW9uLWxhdW5jaGVzLW5hdGlvbmFsLXRyYWluaW5nLXByb2dyYW0tc3RyZW5ndGhlbi1udXJzaW5nLWhvbWUtaW5mZWN0aW9uLWNvbnRyb2wifQ.syTjV9IsjAienZnOzhiHVQ9rFz5je-ilQ9K8pOeuaac%2Fs%2F77101777%2Fbr%2F89948049725-l&data=04%7C01%7Ccandace.goehring%40dshs.wa.gov%7C2c00d023965941c7223c08d88b46d653%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637412483649228197%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=jiCGAyKsjUkKykkkcdia1joqTnEAQiHdqD7ROPEIwOY%3D&reserved=0
https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ALTSA/rcs/documents/nh/020-062.pdf
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDExMTcuMzA2NDY1OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL1FTRVAuY21zLmdvdiJ9.UekcdVucFPGmJSR56IAnJ2Uxh80GWMvlLWAKhYycTz4%2Fs%2F77101777%2Fbr%2F89948049725-l&data=04%7C01%7Ccandace.goehring%40dshs.wa.gov%7C2c00d023965941c7223c08d88b46d653%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637412483649238161%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Pil4zjM%2BADRnWSj43pMGrXN5yWJILKIgddrpnFKret0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.cms.gov/newsroom/press-releases/cms-releases-nursing-home-covid-19-training-data-urgent-call-action
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDExMTcuMzA2NDY1OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jbXMuZ292L2ZpbGVzL2RvY3VtZW50L2NvdmlkLW51cnNpbmctaG9tZS1mYWNpbGl0aWVzLXRyYWluaW5nLTUwLWFjaGlldmVtZW50LWxpc3QucGRmIn0.n0BDEyIYMDF6w4UoU5sT4gGYbfuyVN1KC7sk-VF5lTU%2Fs%2F77101777%2Fbr%2F89948049725-l&data=04%7C01%7Ccandace.goehring%40dshs.wa.gov%7C2c00d023965941c7223c08d88b46d653%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637412483649238161%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=sTQPG8BLhAaMSkvY9ZAuEv5CNeFe6cfM%2BFWhsLxvWcM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDExMTcuMzA2NDY1OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vd3d3LnFpb3Byb2dyYW0ub3JnIn0.hrVSoG1QFXmAGKZjaqZ-5Aq9Fz5FhqtJ7ZUgDeKValY%2Fs%2F77101777%2Fbr%2F89948049725-l&data=04%7C01%7Ccandace.goehring%40dshs.wa.gov%7C2c00d023965941c7223c08d88b46d653%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637412483649238161%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=wOhtMyyQ2%2BkmTCVfm4G7cOm744nOL8Db6ivL6BkbdCc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:lisa.herke@dshs.wa.gov

